Dorota Richards

Subject: Roadstone Ltd. - Licence for the Operation of an Asphalt Plant at Clasheen, Killarney, Co. Kerry
(Air Licence Reg. AP20-01; EPA Reg. No. E0010-01): Responses to EPA Letter dated 6th August
2021

Attachments: 210820 501.00180.00309 L. RL Killarney AP20-01 - Response to EPA Letter 6th August 2021
_Issued.pdf

Importance: High

From: Tim Paul <tpaul@slrconsulting.com>

Sent: Friday 20 August 2021 16:46

To: Licensing Staff <licensing@epa.ie>

Subject: Roadstone Ltd. - Licence for the Operation of an Asphalt Plant at Clasheen, Killarney, Co. Kerry (Air Licence
Reg. AP20-01; EPA Reg. No. E0010-01): Responses to EPA Letter dated 6th August 2021

Importance: High

We refer to your letter dated 6™ August 2021 and provide the attached response on behalf of Roadstone Ltd.
Please acknowledgement receipt by return e-mail.
Yours faithfully,

Tim Paul.

SLR’s response to Coronavirus COVID-19 - In response to the ongoing global pandemic, we are actively following the advice provided by our national
and state governments. As a flexible, full-service organisation we are open for business and will continue to operate and deliver advice and services
to our clients wherever possible and in line with government guidance.

SLR”

Tim Paul
Managing Director (SLR Consulting Ireland) - Mining & Minerals Sector Leader, Europe

© +3531296 4667
o tpaul@slrconsulting.com

SLR Consulting Ireland
7 Dundrum Business Park, Windy Arbour, Dublin, D14 N2Y7

m ResPA_ wn‘;e Wirs a"
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20 August 2021

By E-Mail
(licensing@epa.ie)

Ms. Dorota Richards,
Environmental Protection Agency
Headquarters PO Box 3000
Johnstown Castle Estate

Co. Wexford W35 W821

Our Ref: 501.00180.00309

Dear Ms. Richards,

RE: ROADSTONE LTD. — LICENCE FOR THE OPERATION OF AN ASPHALT PLANT AT CLASHEEN,
KILLARNEY, CO. KERRY (AIR LICENCE REG. NO. AP20-01; EPA REG. NO. E0010-01)

We refer to your letter dated 6™ August 2021 in relation to the above mentioned matter.

We have contacted Kerry Co. Council (KCC) Environment Section, and we have reviewed the copies
of the documentation relevant to the application. This comprised copies of the third-party
submissions and the internal Kerry Co. Council reports related to the application.

The matters raised in the third-party submissions on the KCC Environment Section file have been
addressed in the detailed assessments provided with the application documentation; the detailed
responses to the Kerry Co. Council request for further information and the clarification request; and

the responses submitted to the EPA in relation to the four third-party appeal submissions.

On this basis Roadstone Ltd. have no further submissions to make in response to your letter dated 6%
August 2021.

Yours faithfully,
SLR Consulting Ireland

dfd

Tim Paul
Director

Cc. Mr. P. Gibney (Roadstone Ltd.)
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